

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 2:01 PM
2. Roll Call and Verification of Quorum : **8/10 Quorum is Verified**

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Hameed	<a href="mailto:sgasba@ucf.edu">sgasba@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Vice-Chair Vasquez	<a href="mailto:sgasci14@ucf.edu">sgasci14@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Acosta	<a href="mailto:sgacreol1@ucf.edu">sgacreol1@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
	<a href="mailto:sgaacie4@ucf.edu">sgaacie4@ucf.edu</a>		
Senator Fintel	<a href="mailto:sgaec6@ucf.edu">sgaec6@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Senator Hashimi	<a href="mailto:sga_sci1@ucf.edu">sga_sci1@ucf.edu</a>	P	E
Senator Hurst	<a href="mailto:sga_sci5@ucf.edu">sga_sci5@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Lazo	<a href="mailto:sga_cah1@ucf.edu">sga_cah1@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Nava-Cruzatt	<a href="mailto:sga_ba1@ucf.edu">sga_ba1@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Senator Richmond	<a href="mailto:sgsci12@ucf.edu">sgsci12@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Torres-Discua	<a href="mailto:Sga_sci3@ucf.edu">Sga_sci3@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
LJR Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_ljr@ucf.edu">sga_ljr@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Pro Tempore Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_pro@ucf.edu">sga_pro@ucf.edu</a>	E	E

3. Approval of Minutes:
  - a. **Approved by GC**
4. Approval of the Agenda:
  - a. **Approved by GC**
5. Open Forum:
  - a. None.
6. Announcements from the Chair:
  - a. Hello everyone! Welcome back it's great to see everyone. I hope your break was slay.
  - b. This meeting is going to be more relaxed since we're going to be talking about our plans for the semester and things we would like to prioritize moving forward. This semester is shorter than the last so I want to keep things as organized as possible. If you need any help with your initiatives PLEASE tell me. I will help you I pinky promise.

- c. I'll be talking about this more in another meeting, but we will be doing the eternal knights proclamations this semester. I'm going to be splitting the work amongst everyone. When we start them, I will be giving you guys time in committee to work on them and ask questions. It is an absolute requirement that everyone in the committee does this.
  - d. Also, since we have some new members and it's been some time since I've talked about it, I expect you guys to follow the same decorum rules from the statutes in SBA that we follow in senate. Please be respectful of everyone in this meeting whether they're another senator, student, faculty, or staff member of UCF.
  - e. I'm going to be meeting with caucus leadership soon to discuss their semester plans and see how we can best support them.
  - f. If you are choosing to run for reelection, please make sure you attend one of the election commissions meetings and fill out that form. Its on knight connect under election commission.
    - i. Torres: What is Eternal Knights?
      - 1. It is when we recognize UCF students who have passed this year, where we write legislation to recognize them.
    - ii. Hurst: It's a good idea to use public records, and social media.
    - iii. Hameed: Yes, this is a great idea to make sure these are well written.
    - iv. Temple: Using articles, newspapers, etc, to find backgrounds and source material.
7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair-
- a. Hi! Hope everyone has had a great start to your Spring semester! Excited for what we are going to be working on this semester in SBA, and if anyone needs help on their initiatives, please let us know, and we'd be more than happy to help!
8. Announcements from Committee Members-
- a. None.
9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-
- a. Temple: DATC is coming soon, on Thursday GAP will be caucusing. We are planning on working with SBA a little more after DATC passes.
    - i. Hurst: How long will caucus time last?
      - 1. Temple: Not sure how long, but definitely long enough to get food.
  - b. Hamood: I will be here a lot more this semester, so if anyone needs me, please let me know.
  - c. Lacasse: SBA is awesome!
  - d. DiChiara: You will see me a lot this semester, with proclamations from both Military and Veteran Caucus, and Latin/Hispanic Caucus. We have a list of things we are already working on.
  - e. DiChiara: Working with transfer students, and students coming from active duty, out-of-state students, who are lost. We have a demographic of students who need support from student government. During Transfer week, they didn't put student government down to collaborate at an event, and I pushed them to include student government, so we can support. I was able to get in contact with them and work with them because I already work with them and have been successful at providing sufficient information to these students.
    - i. Hameed: Students have addressed questions about having resources and scholarships lacking for transfer students.

10. Old Business

- a. Resolutions
  - i. None
- b. Proclamations
  - i. None
- c. Semester Projects
  - i. None
- d. Concern Form
  - i. None

11. New Business:

- a. Resolutions
  - i. None
- b. Proclamations
  - i. Summer Semester
    - 1. RSO Meeting Spaces: Fintel
      - a.
    - 2. Dining Hall Food Quality: [Building Managers Spreadsheet](#) [Source](#)
      - a. There was a few dining based concerns that we got from tabling – Would you all want me to set up a second meeting to talk about these things and to get some updates?
        - i. Committee is for having another meeting with Dining directors to get updates on what they spoke on last meeting.
        - ii. Lazo: Idea to table outside dining hall to get opinions from students on what we can fix.
        - iii. Richmond: I can speak to
      - b. Last time we had our dining meeting the concept of a dining board of students was mentioned. I want to see if we can guarantee 2 spots on there for senators. One would be for an SBA member, and another would be for a general senator. Thoughts?
        - i.
  - ii. Fall Semester
    - 1. More Tutors: Vasquez
      - a. I'm planning on meeting with the department heads of academic success soon, at their monthly meeting, to see what they want to collaborate on. Planning on writing legislation to have someone voted in SBA, through statutes to maintain future points of contact.
    - 2. Trans bathrooms on campus: Hameed
      - a. None :(
    - 3. Knight Connect: Fintel - Nava-Cruzatt
      - a. None.

4. More microwaves in the library: Torres
  - a. Torres: Planning on emailing President Greenaway, to ask for a point of contact, to execute this idea, next Monday.
    - i. Hameed: Start bothering people. If you need help on what to do past this point please ask.
5. Knights pantry donation event: Acosta
  - a. Acosta: Nothing new. A lot of emails back and forth with people, almost done finalizing communications.
    - i. Hameed: Speaking with Pro Temp to work.
    - ii. Lazo: I have a point of contact for this to make things easier.
    - iii. Hameed: This event is a food drive/dinner event. A lot of people use the pantry, and we want to give back to the community.
6. Solidifying the local bands on Campus: Hashimi
  - a. Hashimi: Planning on emailing students about conflict at a show where pd was involved. Reaching out through instagram, and finding RSOs to find out more info and survey on how we can help them.
    - i. Hameed: There was an issue at a show, where PD was involved and students were kicked out, and someone reached out to us to see what we could do to support these groups.
    - ii. Torres: I am part of emo/alternative club, so if you would like some of my contacts to speak on this topic, there are meetings on Thursday, and I can provide contact info.

c. Concern Form

i. FILL IT OUT

12. Member Discussion:

a. Tabling!

- i. SBA was asked to tabling every Friday of February with the black caucus. Who thinks they can table during this time? I'll set up a when2meet later.
- ii. How often do you all want to table for SBA? Do you guys want to table with other committees or caucuses?
  1. Vasquez: We should table at least once a month.
  2. Richmond: We should table during midterms week because that's when there's more student traffic.
  3. Hameed: I think we should table at least every 3 weeks.
  4. Acosta: We could start tabling next week Wednesday.
  5. DiChiara: Opportunities to table with Latin/Hispanic Caucus. 10:30-1:30 Tomorrow, Welcome back Atrium Takeover Ginsburg Center Latino Student Success, tabling. Jan 23, 12-4 event

Cultural Affair. 10:30 Hurst, Acosta 11:30 Vasquez Hameed  
Acosta Hurst 12:30 Acosta Hameed

- b. Would you guys be interested in having meetings with the faculty senate and OSI? (two separate meetings)
  - i. DiChiara: Consider meeting with MSC or Ginsburg Center too.
- c. ICE BREAKER!! Ins and Outs for the year?
  - i. Richmond: Out: Yellow pee, be hydrated. In: Surgery and Health Insurance
  - ii. DiChiara: In: Blocking your grandmother on facebook Out: Gays having political views and Commitment.
  - iii. Trainor: In: Curbside pickup at grocery stores Out: Popcorn flavored lollipops.
  - iv. Hurst: In: reading more books Out: Caffeine
  - v. Lacasse: In: The color orange Out: In and Out lists.
  - vi. Lazo: In: Going to the movie theaters Out: Being a catfish.
  - vii. Hameed: In: Trolls 3 Out: FAFSA
  - viii. Hamood: In: Evanescence
  - ix. Vasquez: In: Situationships and coffee, and NYT Wordle and Crossword Out: NYT Connections
  - x. Pohlmann: In: Dean Mock Meetings Out: Situationships
  - xi. Acosta: In: Friendship and Protein Shakes. Out: Broken Promises

13. Miscellaneous Business:

**14. Final Roll Call: 7/10 Quorum is verified**

15. Adjournment: **3:11PM**

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA - Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent